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TOWN OF AURORA 
TRAILS AND ACTIVE TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE 

MEETING AGENDA 
 
 
DATE: Friday, January 17, 2014 
 
TIME AND LOCATION: 10 a.m., Council Chambers, Aurora Town Hall 
 
 
 
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY INTEREST 
 
 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 
RECOMMENDED: 
 

THAT the agenda as circulated by the Customer and Legislative Services Department 
be approved. 
 
 

ADOPTION OF MINUTES 
 
Trails and Active Transportation Committee Meeting Minutes  
of December 20, 2013 pg. 1 
  
RECOMMENDED: 

 
THAT the minutes of the Trails and Active Transportation Committee meeting of 
December 20, 2013 be adopted. 

 
 
DELEGATIONS 
 
 
MATTERS FOR CONSIDERATION 
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INFORMATIONAL ITEMS 
 
1. Renaming of Holland Valley River Trail - Discussion      
 

RECOMMENDED:  
 

THAT the Trails and Active Transportation Committee receive the Renaming of 
Holland Valley River Trail - Discussion for information. 

 
 
2. Memorandum from the Manager of Parks pg. 6 
 Re:  Update on Trails and Active Transportation- Related Initiatives  
 

RECOMMENDED:  
 

THAT the Trails and Active Transportation Committee receive the Update on 
Trails and Active Transportation- Related Initiatives for information. 

 
 
3. Pending List – Trails and Active Transportation Committee      pg. 15 
 

RECOMMENDED:  
 

THAT the Trails and Active Transportation Committee receive the updated 
Pending List for information. 

 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT 


	Recommended:
	Recommended:
	Recommended:




 


 


 
Date:   January, 17, 2014  


To: Trails and Active Transportation Committee  


From:  Jim Tree, Manager of Parks  


Re:   Update on Trails and Active Transportation- Related Initiatives 


 
 


In response to the Committee’s request for an update on Trails related initiatives I 
provide the following information; 
 


Leslie Street Underpass Consultant study  
 


Staff is in the process of completing terms of reference for the purpose of retaining a 
consulting engineer to conduct a detailed review and preliminary design complete with a 
cost estimate for an underpass at the intersection of St John Side Road and Leslie 
Street. However we are awaiting comments on the terms of reference from the Region 
of York Transportation Department as the project will require the cooperation of the 
Region of York in provision of background documentation and technical information 
related to the road reconstruction project in this location. 
 


The time line for issuance of the request for proposals for the retention of a consulting 
engineer is expected to occur in early February 2014. Staff will report back to TATC with 
the results of the RFP and the appropriate recommendations in March 2014. 
 


Willow Farm Trail (formerly Kwik Kopy) 
 


Staff has in fact made contact with the new owners of the Willow Farm Property and a 
meeting with the new property owner and his solicitor was held on January 9, 2014 to 
discuss the trail related issues. The property owner has agreed to work with the Town 
toward a solution for the trail easement.  A number of alternatives were discussed and 
the property owner will be considering these alternatives and has committed to 
responding back to staff as soon as possible. 
 


In addition Staff has made contact with the Region of York in an effort to explore the 
feasibility of constructing a portion of an off road trail within the Regional road allowance 
that flanks Yonge Street. Initial verbal comments from the Region of York were positive 
and the Region has committed to a more in depth review of this proposal in the near 
future. 
 
Staff will continue to work with all parties in finding a workable solution and will report 
back to the committee with a new proposal at the earliest possible opportunity. 
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Pandolfo Trail  
 
Staff has conducted a site meeting with Region of York officials for the purpose of 
confirming if it is possible to construct a trail on the Ridge Road water reservoir site. 
This was confirmed and the matter is under consideration by the Region at this time. 
We have requested an update from the Region earlier this month as to the status of 
their response to our request and we are awaiting the Regions response. Upon receipt 
of this response staff will report back to the committee with the pertinent information and 
appropriate recommendations. 
 
Signage Strategy  
 
In response to the Committees direction coming out of the October 20, 2013 TATC 
meeting regarding the typical trail sign logo and the committee’s desire to differentiate 
between the logo used for typical parks sign and trails signs, Staff directed the Signage 
Consultant to prepare a revised Trail Sign logo incorporating a signifying “Motif”. 
 
A copy of this revised logo graphic has been attached for the committee to review and 
comment on.  
 
With our acceptance of the trail signage logo the scope of work of the signage 
consultant has been fulfilled and staff will move forward with the next phase of the 
strategy commencing with the implementation of the signage project. 
 
In addition to the above information and at the request of the committee Chair for 
agenda items (please see attached e-mail) I have listed below the items requested to be 
included with a brief outline on the status of each item for information purposes only. 
 


1. Grade separated crossing of RR tracks AND Industrial Pkwy S, at Cousins 
Dr. 
 
This matter was deferred by Council indefinitely due to the fact that the Town 
was not able to come to an agreement with Metrolinx regarding terms of the 
agreement surrounding liability issues. (please see attached council extract) 


 
2. Committee recommendations needed re specifications for designs of 


underpasses and grid trails in 2C area:  width (and height, in underpasses), 
surfacing, separation of foot and cycle traffic, accommodation of ebikes 
and/or motor assisted bikes for commuters?, speed limits? 
 
Staff await committee and Council direction on this matter. However much of the 
information on trails construction, underpasses and specifications can be found 
in the Trails Master Plan. Staff believe there is sufficient enough information 
contained in this document to guide trails design and implementation in 2C. 
 
 







 


 
 
 


3. Nokiidaa/Wellington St grade separation: respond to Council enquiry 
 


The 10 Year Capital Plan identifies a grade separated crossing of Wellington 
Street at this location in the year 2017 at a cost of $1,500,000. This major project 
may be subject to a number of approvals and requirements and staff will be 
reporting to Council and TATC on the issues surrounding this crossing as the 
project draws nearer to implementation. 
 


4. Update on progress re 'Quick Copy' trail 
 


(Please see above item on Willow Farm Trail ) 
 


5. Request for Eco Park accommodation of OR Trail - formal 
recommendation. (With or without connection to Sara Stevens right-of-
way?) 


 
Staff has provided preliminary comments to the Stronach Group Eco Park 
Consultant that a trail connection from the Eco Park to Bayview Avenue and the 
future grade separated crossing in this location is desirable. Once the Eco Park 
Plans are submitted to the Town for review staff will comment accordingly on this 
matter. The provision of a trail going east of the Eco Park to connect to an 
existing trail block in the vicinity of Leslie Street is not at this time included in the 
Eco Park project to our knowledge. Staff awaits the direction of TATC and 
Council in this regard. 
 


6. Recommendations related to potentially positive role of trails network and 
non-motorized traffic in Downtown ('Promenade') revitalization, generally; 
and role of access to downtown, of foot/ bicycle traffic from east of RR 
tracks, specifically (town continues to be cut into two halves, by RR tracks; 
nothing being done about that)  


 
Staff awaits TATC and Council direction in this matter 


  
 


 
Attachments: 1. Trails Design logo 
          2. Email from Klaus Wehrenberg dated Jan 8, 2014 
          3. Extract - Council meeting 13-17 June 11, 2013 
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Trails & Parks


Wayfinding Strategy
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Aurora Trails and Parks Signage Strategy: Aurora Parks and Aurora Trails Logos - Description Detailed Design Phase 1


Aurora Parks and Trails Logos
KDA has designed two complementary logos for both Aurora Parks and 
Aurora Trails. 


Common to both logos is the symbolic presentation of two highly 
recognizable features a leaf-form and a rising sun. The rays of light 
symbolize Aurora and can also be interpreted as veining within a leaf 
representing the natural beauty of Aurora’s environment.


Differentiating the Aurora Trails logo from the Aurora Parks logo is the 
introduction of a graphically depicted trail that meanders and leads toward 
the rising sun.  The trail graphic has been custom-designed with nuance in 
an effort to continue the representation of the veining within the leaf. 


The brands provide instant visual recognition and identification for both the 
Aurora Parks and Aurora Trails.


The consistent use of colour for both logos is an important element to 
maintain, as it coordinates with the overall colour palette of the newly 
designed wayfinding system and integrates with Aurora’s own brand colour.


A simple, succinct name presentation of ‘Aurora Parks’ and ‘Aurora Trails’ 
provides excellent legibility for signage, print and web communication.


With a simple and versatile form, the branding is suitable for both large and 
small reproduction sizes.







AuroraParks AuroraTrails


Aurora Trails and Parks Signage Strategy: Aurora Parks and Aurora Trails Logos Detailed Design Phase 2




















ITEM 
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MEETING 
DATE MEETING SUBJECT ACTION 
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TYPE OF 
RESPONSE 
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1 Apr. 19/13 TATC 6. Memorandum from Jim Tree, Manager of 
Parks 
Re: Kwik Kopy Trail Update 


 


THAT upon transfer of the property to the new owners, 
staff be authorized to approach the owners with a request to discuss 
options for an off-road trail alignment that meets the needs of all 
stakeholders. 


PRS ONGOING 


 


2 Mar. 22/13 TATC Delegation (a) Jeremy Kramer and Janet Young, 
Kramer Design Associates 
Re:  Item 1 – Memorandum from the Manager 
of Parks; Re: Parks and Trails Way Finding 
Strategy 


THAT the Consultant be requested to return to the Trails and Active 
Transportation Committee with their revised proposal prior to Council’s 
consideration. 


PRS  


 Oct. 18/13 TATC Delegation (a)  Janet Young, Sr. Vice-President, 
Kramer Design Associates  
Re:  Item 4 – Memorandum from the Manager 
of Parks  
Re:  Signage Strategy Follow-up Presentation  


THAT the comments of the Trails and Active Transportation Committee 
be taken into consideration for implementation in the next phase.  


 ONGOING  


3 Oct. 18/13 TATC 2. Memorandum from the Manager of Parks 
Re: Leslie Street Underpass “A” 


THAT staff be directed to develop a Terms of Reference and retain an 
engineering firm to conduct a preliminary design and cost analysis for 
the underpass in consultation with the Region of York staff provided that 
the cost of the design is to a maximum of $50,000.00. 


PRS ONGOING  


4 Oct. 18/13 TATC 3. Memorandum from the Manager of Parks 
Re: Pandolfo Trail Connection 


THAT the Trails and Active Transportation Committee recommend 
deferring any further recommendations to Council until such time as staff 
provides more detailed information to the Committee on the specific 
requirements associated with the modified trail routing. 


PRS ONGOING 


5 Dec. 20/13 TATC 2. Measuring Success of the Implementation of 
the Trails Master Plan Discussion 


 


THAT staff provide a report back to the Trails and Active 
Transportation Committee recording the successes and failures of 
the implementation of the Trails Master Plan, and include the 
criteria by which both were measured. 
 


PRS  


6 Dec. 20/13 TATC New Business THAT staff provide a report back to the Committee on the 
implementation and progress of the Trails Reserve Fund. 
 


PRS/CFS  
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MEETING 
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7 Dec. 20/13 TATC New Business THAT a joint meeting for an update on the Stronach Eco-Park be 
organized, that would include the Parks and Recreation Advisory 
Committee, the Trails and Active Transportation Committee, and 
the Environmental Advisory Committee to be held in February; and 
 
THAT the proponents be prepared to discuss how their project 
would seek synergies with other Town ecological programs and 
Trails and Active Transportation Committee initiatives.  


 
 


CLS  


8 Dec. 20/13 TATC New Business THAT staff report back to the next Committee meeting with an 
update on the draft signage strategy. 
 


PRS  


 








 


 


 
 


TOWN OF AURORA 
TRAILS AND ACTIVE TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE 


MEETING MINUTES 
 
Date: Friday, December 20, 2013 
 
Time and Location: 10 a.m., Council Chambers, Aurora Town Hall 
 
Committee Members: Councillor John Gallo (Chair), Chris Ballard (Vice Chair), John 


Clement, Deborah Latimer, David Tomlinson, and Klaus 
Wehrenberg 


 
Member(s) Absent: Kathryn Clark 
 
Other Attendees: Kieran Maxwell, Public Health Nurse, York Region 


Representative, Gary Greidanus, Landscape Architect, Jamal 
Massadeh, Traffic/Transportation Analyst, and Patty Thoma, 
Council & Committee Coordinator/Deputy Clerk 


 


 
The Chair called the meeting to order at 10:08 a.m. 
 
 
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST 
 
There were no declarations of pecuniary interest under the Municipal Conflict of Interest Act. 
 
 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 


Moved by Klaus Wehrenberg  Seconded by Deborah Latimer 
 


THAT the agenda as circulated by the Customer and Legislative Services 
Department be approved. 


 
CARRIED 
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ADOPTION OF MINUTES 
 
Trails and Active Transportation Committee Meeting Minutes of October 18, 2013 
 


Moved by John Clement   Seconded by Deborah Latimer 
 


THAT the minutes of the Trails and Active Transportation Committee meeting 
of October 18, 2013 be adopted. 


 
CARRIED 


 
 
DELEGATIONS 
 
None 
 
 
MATTERS FOR CONSIDERATION 
 
1. Trails and Active Transportation- Related Initiatives Requiring Capital and/or 


Operational Budget for the Next Fiscal Year – Discussion  
 


Moved by Klaus Wehrenberg  Seconded by David Tomlinson   
 


THAT the Trails and Active Transportation Committee receive the discussion 
regarding Trails and Active Transportation-Related Initiatives Requiring 
Capital and/or Operational Budget for the Next Fiscal Year for information. 


 
CARRIED 


 
 


2. Measuring Success of the Implementation of the Trails Master Plan 
Discussion 


 
Moved by Klaus Wehrenberg  Seconded by David Tomlinson   


 
   THAT the Trails and Active Transportation Committee receive the discussion 


regarding Measuring Success of the Implementation of the Trails Master 
Plan; and 


 
THAT staff provide a report back to the Trails and Active Transportation 
Committee recording the successes and failures of the implementation 
of the Trails Master Plan, and include the criteria by which both were 
measured. 
 


CARRIED 
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3. Preparation of a Report on 2013 Progress regarding Trails and Active 
Transportation-Related Initiatives – Discussion 


 
Moved by Klaus Wehrenberg   Seconded by David Tomlinson   


   
  THAT the Trails and Active Transportation Committee receive the discussion 


regarding Preparation of a Report on 2013 Progress regarding Trails and 
Active Transportation- Related Initiatives be received for information. 


 
CARRIED 


 
 
INFORMATIONAL ITEMS 
 
4. Pending List – Trails and Active Transportation Committee 
 


Moved by Klaus Wehrenberg   Seconded by David Tomlinson   
 


THAT the Trails and Active Transportation Committee receive the updated 
Pending List for information. 


 
CARRIED 


 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
John Clement advised that as a result of discussion regarding items on this agenda he 
would like to make the following motions: 
 


Moved by John Clement   Seconded by Deborah Latimer 
 
 THAT the Trails and Active Transportation Committee recommend to Council: 
 
 THAT all Council decisions regarding Advisory Committee recommendations 


be reported back to the relevant Advisory Committee. 
 


CARRIED 
 


 
Moved by John Clement   Seconded by Deborah Latimer 


 
 THAT the Trails and Active Transportation Committee recommend to Council: 
 


 THAT staff provide a report back to the Committee on the implementation 
and progress of the Trails Reserve Fund. 


 
CARRIED 
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Moved by John Clement   Seconded by Deborah Latimer 
 
 THAT the Trails and Active Transportation Committee recommend to Council: 
 


THAT Council establish a practice of clearing snow from those trail elements 
which have been paved and illuminated (i.e. Summit Park, Copeland Park) 
and give consideration to snow removal from boardwalk elements. 


 
CARRIED 


 
 


John Clement requested the Committee’s consideration to rename the Holland River Valley 
trail to the Aurora Arboretum Trail to reflect this important attribute. David Tomlinson 
indicated his support for this idea and the Chair requested that this be an item for discussion 
on the next agenda. 


 
Councillor Ballard advised that at the Parks and Recreation Advisory Committee meeting of 
December 19, a motion was put forward regarding a proposed joint committee meeting for 
an update on the Stronach Eco-Park. 
 


Moved by John Clement Seconded by Klaus Wehrenberg 
 


THAT a joint meeting for an update on the Stronach Eco-Park be organized, 
that would include the Parks and Recreation Advisory Committee, the Trails 
and Active Transportation Committee, and the Environmental Advisory 
Committee to be held in February; and 
 
THAT the proponents be prepared to discuss how their project would seek 
synergies with other Town ecological programs and Trails and Active 
Transportation Committee initiatives.  


 
CARRIED 


 
 
Klaus Wehrenberg indicated a desire to discuss secondary plans and their use in trail 
alignment, however, David Tomlinson noted that this may fall under the Planning Act. Mr. 
Wehrenberg advised that he would follow up with the Director of Planning and Development 
Services 
 
Klaus Wehrenberg noted that he recently attended an Ontario Trails Strategy meeting that 
was well attended by other municipalities and advised on various issues and concerns that 
were discussed. He noted that he was the only person to raise the topic of underpasses as 
trail crossings and most of the attendees were recreational-based stakeholders and also 
advised on accessible trail signage. 
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Moved by Deborah Latimer  Seconded by David Tomlinson   
 
THAT staff report back to the next Committee meeting with an update on the 
draft signage strategy. 


 
CARRIED 


 
 
David Tomlinson advised that he is resigning from the Trails and Active Transportation 
Committee as he feels that the Committee’s recommendations are being ignored.  
 
Klaus Wehrenberg noted that he is disappointed with the process and progress of 
recommendations that have gone forward to Council. 
 
Members of the Committee thanked Mr. Tomlinson for his contributions and expressed their 
regret and understanding. 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 


Moved by Klaus Wehrenberg  Seconded by Deborah Latimer 
 


THAT the meeting be adjourned at 11:56 a.m. 
 


CARRIED 
 
 
THE REPORT OF THE TRAILS AND ACTIVE TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE 
MEETING DECEMBER 20, 2013 IS SUBJECT TO APPROVAL BY GENERAL 
COMMITTEE ON JANUARY 14, 2014 AND COUNCIL ENDORSEMENT OF THE 
RECOMMENDATIONS ON JANUARY 21, 2014. 







